
                                     
   

 

 

 

 
November 11th, 2024 
 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 26th Floor 
PO Box 2319 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
 
Re:  Request for Confidential Treatment 

Board File No. EB-2024-0026 – 2025 Cost of Service Application Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc. – 
Licence No. ED-2002-0559 

 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 
 
The 2025 Cost of Service Application EB-2024-0026 filed on behalf of Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc., on 
October 30th, 2024, contains information which was redacted. The following table seeks to identify the 
reason the information was deemed to be confidential and redacted.  
 

Redacted  Reference Reason  
Forecast wage 
increase  

Exhibit 4, Tab 4, 
Schedule 1 line 17 
 

This information related to collective bargaining 
negotiations scheduled to take place in 2025, such that it 
is presumptively confidential pursuant to Appendix B 
section 8 of the OEB’s Practice Direction on Confidential 
Filings. 

Names of co-op 
students 

Exhibit 6, Tab 3, 
Schedule 1, 
Attachment 2 “Latest 
Filed Federal & 
Provincial Tax Return”  
 

The redacted information is the names of individuals 
employed by GSHi; if GSHi were to publicize these names 
in conjunction with the posted compensation information it 
would identify confidential information contrary to section 
2 of FIPPA. As a result, the names have been redacted to 
avoid publicizing personal information.  

Bank Account 
Numbers 

Exhibit 5, Tab 2, 
Schedule 1 

The redacted information includes GSHi's bank account 
numbers, which have been omitted to safeguard sensitive 
data and mitigate potential security risks from 
unauthorized use. 

 
 
Questions or concerns in this matter should be addressed to the undersigned.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Original Signed By 
 
Tiija Luttrell, CPA, CA 
Manager - Regulatory 

 


